Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. December 19th, 2016
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.D.Roper  
Apologies: Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Public Participation none
a) Police Report 5 crimes had been recorded during November
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that the County budget proposals were now out for consultation but there was likely to be an increase in precept of between 3.8% and 4.8% with up to 3% ring fenced for adult social care.
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report None

d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting






Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the November meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had written again to Norse about the standard of workmanship on the safety matting in Horsham Park and had received no reply to date. Payment would be withheld until resolved. The Fuel Allotment Trustees had kindly changed their meeting date so that the Council meeting could be held in the normal venue.
5. Planning Kernsmill Coltishall Lane – Replace existing barn. The Council objected to this retrospective application on the grounds that it did not appear to be a replacement for the original hay barn which was timber posts with a metal roof. The building constructed has a mezzanine floor and was predominantly used to garage a horsebox. The Clerk was also asked to establish whether the residential unit on site was a holiday let or a permanent residence.
6. Cemetery Path After a lengthy discussion and consideration of a quotation for power brushing it was agreed that Cllrs.Wilks, Cushing and Matthewson would visit site and bring proposals to a future meeting for a more long term solution including the roadway to the cemetery gates.
7. Churchyard and Cemetery Maintenance Rev.Rengert had written to say that the PCC would like to take control of the maintenance currently undertaken as part of the parish grass cutting contract. The Clerk had pointed out that the Council was one year into a three year contract with the present contractor. The Clerk was asked to discuss with the contractor to see if he was prepared to relinquish this part of the contract. A further quotation to clear behind the eastern goal posts on Horsham Park in the sum of £280.00 was agreed and when completed the Clerk would purchase an additional net.
8. War Memorial Mr.Billy Howes had decided that he would no longer be able to keep the memorial tidy and the Clerk was asked to thank him for many years service and he would put a piece in the “journal” to ask for another volunteer.

9. Precept The Clerk presented details of known and anticipated expenditure and it was agreed to increase the precept by 2.5% which equated to just under 6p/week for a band D property.

10. Correspondence None
11. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£142.76
J.Graves

Salary & expenses (inc.PAYE)
£519.57
Wilks Construction
Painting village assets (inc. VAT)
£570.00
Wilks Construction
Repairs at the “clink” (inc.VAT)
£  67.20
Wilks Construction
Repairs at Swan Green (inc.VAT)
£110.21
E-ON


Electricity Council office (inc.VAT)£  29.22
G.Hepple

Allotment strimming


£  65.00
SLCC


Subscription (part)


£  47.00
Mrs.Medler

Horsham park rent


£211.00
PJD Landfill

Grass Cutting Contract (inc.VAT) £5156.70
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to see if the allotment next to that of Mr.Keith Woodhouse was being vacated as he would be prepared to take it on. The sign on the corner of Waterloo Road and Swan Street is missing. Problems with hedges and paths were noted by the Clerk who would write to those concerned. Following a report by R.Wilks it was decided to take no further action on swing adjustment at Horsham Park for the time being.
13. Date of next meeting St.Faiths Centre  January 16th. 7.30 p.m.
